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 Village Water Plans, Roads   
 Plans and New Wells  
 
We are four months into the District’s 2021 Operating Budget, 
which includes more than $13 million in expenditures for the 
year.  We have several capital improvement projects planned. 
Residents can review the full budget at castlepinesmetro.com. 
 
Recently, the District’s Board 
formed resident committees to 
assist District staff with long-
range plans relative to water, 

roads and resident communication. These newly formed 
committees have been hard at work volunteering count-
less hours to important District planning and operations.   
 
As part of our Water Committee’s recommendation, the 
District’s Board approved the hiring of a full-time Water 
Conservation Manager who will be 100% dedicated to 
the District’s water conservation program. Conservation 
will be a major component of our Long-Range Master 
Water Plan and its importance deserves the commitment 
of a full-time champion. We really need every resident to 
play their part in water conservation, so please get connected to the District’s new  
website and learn more about our plans. We also ask each resident to make sure the  
District has your email so that you can receive our email announcements. 
 
Look for construction to start on three new wells in the next few months to support  
our District water needs. We are spending part of our $2.2 million capital fund to  
complete these wells. This account was created by the monthly $10 capital fee each  
resident pays on their monthly water bill.  
 
The District operates for the support of Village residents, so please get connected with  
us via our website and email list so we can keep you updated on the progress of our  
work to support the neighborhood.  

—Burt Knight, District Manager
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Resident Committees 
 

Water  
Dick Munday (Board Representative),  

Kim Dadlani, Tom Napolilli, David King,  
Tom Miller, Lou Stuebinger 

 
Roads 

Michael Lanam (Board Representative),  
Cassie Vetter, Bill Dehn, Doug McBee,  

Victor Pluto, Norm Steinke 
 

Communication 
Tad Walden (Board Representative),  

Mike Vernon, Dave Wood, Cynthia Cerny

Burt Knight, District Manager 

New Village water well  
 construction sites. 

Castle Pines Metropolitan District provides 
water, wastewater collection, operation and 
maintenance of street improvements and storm 
drainage services to The Village at Castle Pines.

5880 Country Club Drive 
Castle Rock, CO 80108

District News 
 

Understanding critical plans for managing  
Village water resources and roadways. 

April 2021

castlepinesmetro.com



W  TER
Long-Range Master Water Plan 
 
                     is a critical resource if you live anywhere west of the Mississippi River. Many analysts value 
water rights greater than gold. Water in The Village is no different. It is valuable and we absolutely  
must develop a thoughtful conservation program that preserves our water future while maintaining the 
natural aesthetics of The Village.  
 
Currently, our District is 100% reliant on our ground water  
resources. This supply of water is not infinite and we need to act now 
to ensure our residents have the resources they need for the future. 
The Village consumes 240 gallons of water per person each day, which 
is twice as much water as surrounding communities use. The Village 
also has some of the lowest water fees in the Denver Metro area. With 
more and more development encroaching upon the same water  

resources, the critical need 
to establish a Long-Range Master Water Plan is a major focus 
the Metro District is undertaking in 2021.  
 
                of the water used in The Village is for irrigation 
purposes, providing us with an opportunity to reduce  
water consumption based on detailed analyses while not  
compromising the beauty of The Village. Compounding the 
demands on our water is the fact that our infrastructure is 
aging. The District recently approved the expenditure for 
constructing three new wells to help refurbish our existing 
well architecture and be certain we can meet the demands of  
Village residents. 
 

To assist the District with developing these long-range water plans,   we formed a resident committee to 
work with the District to develop water budgets and evaluate tiered billing structures, rebates, smart 
meter installation and other measures that surrounding communities have used to balance the water 
supply and demand needs to create a sustainable future water supply. Visit the District’s new website 
where we are making all plans and analyses available to residents for review. We will be updating this site 
and communicating on a regular basis to make sure our residents are aware of our plans and programs. 
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Detailed presentation available  
at castlepinesmetro.com.

Smoothing out Village roadways 
 

                     are an important part of our neighborhood infrastructure. To help assist the Metro District  
with identifying immediate roadway needs and developing a Long-Range Master Roads Maintenance Plan, 
the District formed a resident committee to help with plans to maintain our neighborhood’s 88 paved lane 
miles and keep them in top condition.  

                                       of the Metro District’s 2021 Operating Budget has been identified for road maintenance. 
Initial Master Plan survey work has already begun. Factors being evaluated include PCI (pavement condition 
index), Transverse Cracking, Rideability, Visual Appearance, Drainage Issues and Crack and Seal.  

Roads have been divided into four classifications: primary residential collectors, secondary through roads or 
long cul-de-sacs, cul-de-sac roads serving less than 12 homes, and parking lots. The conditions for the first  

two classifications will be rated on their PCI, rideability and visual  
appearance scores. Metro District budgets and road prioritization and 
treatments will be based on this data driven approach. 

The District is using the latest available technology to assess the  
condition of our roads. Recently, we mounted a 360-degree camera on 
a vehicle that enabled us to drive throughout The Village and capture 
panoramic photos with a zoom feature. Nearly 8,000 photos were  
captured and have been loaded into software programs that help us 
assess and target 
where to focus our 
road work. The goal  

is to identify The Village’s Top 20 Roads Projects annually 
and budget necessary District funds to complete these  
projects and keep the District’s $53.7 million Roadway  
Asset Value  in top condition. 

Residents will be able to monitor District progress on 
road work by visiting the District’s new website where  
complete plans outlining the project and progress will be 
available to the public. 

ROADS

Example of transverse cracking on Village roadway 

Detailed presentation available  
at castlepinesmetro.com.

BUDGET
How your tax dollars are spent  
                                   for District infrastructure and services to support the nearly 2000 residences is done  
by the District’s Board and 26-person District staff. The Operating Budget is voted on and approved by the 
District Board and Certification of Tax Levies must be filed in accordance with State Statue by December 
15th. Listed below are 2021 budget highlights. We ask each resident to familiarize themselves with this 
budget to learn how taxpayer fees are being managed. The view the full budget, visit castlepinesmetro.com. 

    The Village daily consumption is 

        240 gallons  of water per resident.  88 lane miles of paved roadways.

$13 million planned expenditures   

Roads improvement and maintenance $1.5 million

Total repairs and maintenance $2,969,680

$500,000 for Water Conservation

Public Works spending $2,566,144 

$1,570,000 New Well Construction 

BudgetingRoadsWater

80%

$1.5 million

Comparable community water/sewer rates 
between The Village at Castle Pines and 
other communities.

Monthly water and sewer  
bill comparison between The Village   

and surrounding communities

The Village has


